Approved Minutes from Walden Woods
Village Council meeting

October 17, 2012

Present:

Susan Atwater, Warren Johnson, Joe Sikora

Mark Stupenski {Russo landscaping}

Special Unit Owners meeting : unit owners voted to elect Joe Sikora  to complete IO Muro’s  2012, term as a Director.

Regular  meeting:

Susan Atwater  called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pn.
Approval of the September minutes:

The minutes from the September meeting were unanimously approved.
Financial report:

Sue reported that the operating expenses through September were closely tracking the budget  The Capital improvements for 2012  were just about completed and should be slightly  under the budget at year’s end. There  is an $8,000 overag3 due to an unexpected  sewer charge, {under investigation}, and a $1,000 due to extra winter salt application The 2011 audit has been  completed. Two items are under investigation: a $7,000  sewer charge and insurance income of $8,000. booked in 2010 but expensed in 2011. 
Old business:

1.Boundary Committee update: Warren reported that a meeting was held with our attorney to review the progress to date, He suggested the Conservancy board take a final vote and proceed to get formal surveys of the agreed to boundaries as the next step.

2.Fourteen open  items pertaining to Village  landscaping and grounds were discussed with Susan and Mark Stepinsky. { Detaiks available at sshejo@aol.com}

New Business:
1.Weed Control Mark discussed a lawn  weed control program for 2013 He will supply estimates to be included ib the 2013 budget.
2.Audit of 2011 ledgers and findings: approximately $26,000 will be transferred from the reserve account to cover the 2011  costs of both the planned,  capital improvements and storm damage.

3. Water Bill allocations:   investigation is continuing to understand the water and sewer charges  to the Village.
4:CL&P energy audit: Susan has askrd Elite to to explore an energy audit to see if we can reduce our electric bill .
5: Energy bill allocations require an effort to review the allocation by  CL&P of our  electric bills 

Homeowners forum: the unit owners present participated freely throughout the meeting and their comments and suggestions are greatly appreciated

Next Meeting:  the next Board meeting will be November 19,2012 at 7:00pm
Adjournment: Director Sikora moved for adjournment at 8:55pm. The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted:                                   Approved:
Joe Sikora                                                            Susan Atwater    Warren Johnson
